From: Rudy Stehle

**Sent:** Tuesday, January 17, 2017 10:01 AM

**To:** van Holst, Michael <<u>mvanholst@london.ca</u>>; Squire, Phil <<u>psquire@london.ca</u>>; Armstrong, Bill <<u>BArmstro@london.ca</u>>; Hubert, Paul <<u>phubert@london.ca</u>>; Ridley, Virginia <<u>vridley@london.ca</u>>

**Cc:** Martin, Jackie < <u>JMartin@London.ca</u>>

Subject: Upcoming Road Work -- North Mile & Surrounding Area

## Civic Works Committee:

It is my understanding that the reconstruction of West Mile Rd, East Mile Rd, North Mile Rd, Oban & Green Lane is to begin in the very near future and the plans are to include SIDEWALKS. I firmly believe that sidewalks would NOT be necessary for this area due to the fact the number of small children is very low and vehicular traffic is also minimal. The sidewalks would mainly be used by people walking their dogs.

I would suggest that the money for the sidewalks in this area could be spend on other more, important projects and safe tax dollars for the residence of London.

Thank you for your consideration

Rudy & Diane Stehle 776 North Mile Rd London, ON N6H 2X8